BRIGHTON AREA FIRE AUTHORITY
August 10, 2023
Regular Board Meeting

A regular meeting of the Brighton Area Fire Authority Board was held on Thursday, August 10, 2023 at
Station 31 located at 615 W. Grand River, Brighton, Michigan. This regular meeting was called to order
by Chairperson Jim Muzzin, at 8:00 a.m.

PRESENT: BILL ROGERS
TERRY CROFT
PATRICK MICHEL r
JOE RIKER
JIM MUZZIN S
SHAWN PIPOLY
MIKE CORRIGAN

ABSENT: NONE

ALSO PRESENT:  Fire Marshal Rick Boisvert

Pledge of A"l'lég:isénce

Call to the Public
None

Approval of Consent Apenda

23:045 Motion by Patrick Michel supported by Mike Corrigan

That we approve the Consent Agenda as presented,

Motion carried unanimously
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Aporoval of Regular Agenda

23:046 Motion by Bill Rogers supported by Patrick Michel

That we approve the Regular Agenda as presented.

Motion carried unanimously

Reguest Approval of Billing Service Agreement with AccuMed for EMT-B Transport Billing

23:047 Motion by Shawn Pipoly supported by Patrick Michel
That we authorize the Fire Chief to enfer into a billing services agreement with
AccuMed Billing, Inc.
AYES: Jim Muzzin, Shawn Pipoly, Bill Rogers, Terry Croft, Patrick Michel,
Joe Riker, Mike Corrigan
NAYS: None

ABSENT: None
ABSTAIN: None

Motion carried unanimously

Station 33 (Weber) and Brighton Township Park Access

23:048 Motion by Mike Corrigan supported by Terry Croft

That we authorize the Fire Chief to complete the needed steps for the easement once the
bike/walking path is completed on our Weber street propetty.

Motion carried unanimously
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Good of the Order

BAFA’s 9/11 Memorial 5K Run/Walk is September 9" at 9 am in downtown Brighton.

BAFA will be commemorating the 22" anniversary of 9/11 with a memorial ceremony on Monday,
September 11™ at 7 pm at headquarters (615 W. Grand River, Brighton). The public is welcome.

Our crews have run on 6 critical care incidents since the last board meeting. One was a crash involving
two motorcycles, with both patients incurring severe injuries. Our crews and the EMS paramedics did a
great job on the scene,

Our crews also responded to an incident involving the son of one of our firefighters. Luckily the patient
was transported to the hospital and is doing well.

There has been an increase in vehicle crashes on Old US-23 between Hilton and Skeman. Due to the
construction on US-23 freeway a lot of commuters have decided to travel Old US-23 and folks are driving
at freeway speeds instead of the posted speed limit causing accidents. Patrick Michel stated that his
daughter was the victim of one of these incidents at Old US-23 & Skeman, fortunately she was not injured
but her vehicle was severely damaged.

Joe Riker mentioned that VET FEST is this Saturday, August 12" from 11 am - 3 pm at the Fowlerville
Fair Grounds. Free to all active duty, retired veterans and their military families. They will have food,
bounce houses, prizes, resource tables, backpack and school supply give aways and live music.

Adjournment
23:049 Motion by Patrick Michel supported by Terry Croft that we adjourn this meeting.

Motion carried unanimously.

This meeting was adjourned at 8:21 am.

1zzin, Chairperso




